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Town of Danville 

Board of Selectmen 
November 10, 2014 

7:00 pm 
 

Selectmen Present:  Vice-Chair Chris Giordano, Annemarie Inman, Michelle Cooper,  
Excused absence:  Shawn O’Neil-Chairman Kimberly Farah 
 
Others present:  Maryann DiStephano, Frances Skinner, Beth Caillouette, Bruce Caillouette 
 
Vice-chair Giordano opened the meeting with a moment of silence for the troops who put themselves in harms way.  
All stood for the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 

I. None 
 

II. Budget 
 
4195.10 Cemeteries - $27.500:  Selectman Inman made the motion, seconded by Selectman Cooper, to approve the 
4195.10 Cemeteries budget for $27,500.00; motion passed. 
 
4312.20 Road Maintenance - $393,372:  Selectman Inman made the motion, seconded by Selectman Cooper, to 
approve the 4312.20 Road Maintenance budget for $393,372.00; motion passed. 
 
4312.30 Stormwater - $12,500:  Selectman Inman made the motion, seconded by Selectman Cooper, to approve the 
4312.30 Stormwater budget for $12,500.00; motion passed. 
 
4312.50 Winter - $149,000:  Selectman Inman made the motion, seconded by Selectman Cooper, to approve the 
4312.50 Winter budget for $149,000.00; motion passed. 
 
4323.20 Hazardous Waste Collection - $5,000: Selectman Inman made the motion, seconded by Selectman 
Cooper, to approve the 4323.20 Hazardous Waste Collection Dues budget for $5,000.00; motion passed.  
 
4520.60 Maintenance of Recreational Facilities - $9,000: Selectman Inman made the motion, seconded by 
Selectman Cooper, to approve the 4520.60 Maintenance of Recreational Facilities budget for $9,000.00; motion 
passed. 
 

III. Signature File / Minutes 
 
Selectmen signed the Intent to Cut received from PSNH.  Vice-chair Giordano asked Patty to ensure that Forestry 
has already cut the wood on the listed town-owned property. 
 
Selectmen signed the 2014-23 Payroll and Vendor warrants.  Selectmen signed a warrant request to the Treasurer for 
the reimbursement of monies from the special detail account to the town for details performed by the police 
department. 
 

IV. Old / New Business 
 

Vice-chair Giordano stated that the authority of the Forestry Committee as outlined in the RSAs is very vague.  He 
cannot see giving the Forestry total authority, especially where issues of safety and liability are concerned. 
 
Vice-chair Giordano discussed the input from the audience of the previous BOS meeting noting that although he 
agreed with Phil Emilio’s statement that a Discharge of Firearms Regulation should go before the voters and be 
accepted as an ordinance, he had reservations if this were to put in front of the voters and voted down.  The safety 
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issues and liability would still exist and the town would have no protection in the event of an incident.  Vice-chair 
Giordano suggested an advisory warrant article be drafted for the people for their feedback. 
 
Vice-chair Giordano read the announcements. 
 
At 8:30pm Selectman Inman made the motion, seconded by Selectman Cooper, to adjourn; motion passed. 
. 
Respectfully submitted,   
 
Patricia Shogren 
Selectmen’s Administrator 
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